

Le Président

Mr Purna Bhakta Tandukar Chief and Executive Officer Kathmandu Metropolitan City Office Bagh Durbar P.O.Box: 8416 Kathmandu NEPAL

Paris, le 26 April 2015

Dear Mayor,

The reports from Nepal have shook all of us to the core of our hearts. Words alone can't describe the sufferings and devastations faced by the brave people of Nepal.

On behalf of our international community of cities and Metropolis Secretariat I send our deepest condolences to the people of Nepal and we show our solidarity in standing by the people and the government of Nepal during this time of extreme tragedy.

I want to extent my sincere gratitude to our member Cities and leaders who have already extended their generous support and assistance to the rescue and relief missions of Nepal. I also urge the international community of Cities and local governments to please extend their support to the people and government of Nepal in every possible way.

ML

Jean-Paul HUCHON
President of Ile-de-France Regional Council
President of Metropolis